

VERMONT LEAGUE OF CITIES AND TOWNS
EQUITY COMMITTEE MEETING
Monday, September 16, 2024
Virtual Via Zoom – 12:00 p.m.
Minutes

Board Members Present: Cate Cross, Deborah Wright, Elaine Haney, Elaine Wang (Co-Chair), Joe Major, Joy Dubin Grossman, Kathleen Ramsay, Kristin Atwood, MaryAnn Goulette (Co-Chair), Matthew LeFluer, Sarah Wraight.
VLCT Staff Present: Ted Brady, Abby Friedman, Jessi Hill, Julie McKenzie, Bonnie Waninger
Agenda Item # 1. Call to Order by the Chair
The meeting was called to order by Elaine Wang at 12:03 pm.
Agenda Item # 2. Additions and Deletions to the Agenda
Elaine Haney moved to adopt the agenda; Cate Cross seconded. Motion carried.
Agenda Item # 3. Approval of Minutes
Kathleen Ramsey moved to approve the July 15, 2024, minutes as presented; Joe Major seconded. Motion carried
Agenda Item # 4. Executive Director Update
Ted Brady noted that Town Fair would be October 2 in Killington. He invited Equity Committee members to participate. He noted that Cate Cross is leading a breakfast roundtable about equity.
Ted shared that VLCT’s Budget Advisory Committee will be meeting. The budget is adopted at the annual meeting on October 1 He described funding included in the budget for equity work. PACIF/VERB contributed funding to implement equity recommendations from the Insurance Trust Equity Report.
VLCT continues to collaborate with the State’s Ideal program. Discussions include the potential to combine Ideal and VLCT’s Welcoming and Engaging Communities initiative. Ideal will be requesting funding from the legislature to continue the program.
Agenda Item # 5. Workgroup Updates
Model Equity Assessment Tool Workgroup – In July, the Workgroup reviewed the tool with the Equity Committee. It is awaiting feedback from the Committee. It will meet in October.
Identity-Based Organizations Workgroup – The Workgroup elected to maintain the poster language after discussion with VLCT’s Communications Team. The poster was included in packets for Town Fair attendees.
Elaine Wang requested the spring VCTMA conference be used to introduce the affinity/affiliate tool.
Municipal Equity Committee Regional Convening Workgroup – Ted Brady noted the Office of Racial Equity wants to convene four regional meetings around the state.
Equity Committee Nominations
The Nominating Committee did not have a quorum at its meeting to recommend a slate of candidates. The following candidates expressed interest in being appointed to the Equity Committee:
Existing Committee Members:
Kristine Atwood, Town Clerk and Treasurer, Barton
Joe Major, Treasurer, Hartford
Matthew LeFluer, Former Planning Commissioner, Alburg
Nick (Morlan) Parker, Specialist, Vermont Center for Independent Living
Sarah Wraight, Senior Planner, Two Rivers-Ottauquechee Regional Commission
Additional Nominations Received:
Jessica Alexander, Town Clerk, Jericho
Cymone Bedford, Planning and DEI Director, Milton
Carol Caldwell-Edmonds, Lamoille County Planning Commission, Belvidere Representative
Marcey Carver, Planning Commission, Bradford
Appointment of all the candidates would create an Equity Committee with 20 members, including the four VLCT ex-officio, non-voting staff. The Committee must have 15 members and currently has 21 members.
Ted Brady confirmed that Equity Committee members whose terms had not ended would be part of the information to the VLCT Board.
Elaine Wong moved to recommend to the VLCT Board the slate of candidates for the 2024-2025 Equity Committee; Kathleen Ramsey seconded. Motion carried.
Ted Brady noted the new candidates participated in VLCT’s Welcoming and Engaging Communities cohort, which suggests they appreciated the experience. He hopes it demonstrates meaningful engagement that shows VLCT’s work is valued.
Several members provided updates to their affiliation and status and requested VLCT’s files be updated:
· Deborah Wright is Chair of the Town of Rockingham Planning Commission.
· Cate Cross is the Chair of the Town of Shelburne Equity Committee.
· Matthew LaFluer requested his municipal affiliation be updated to “Former Planning Commissioner”. He is a Board member of the Vermont Truth and Reconciliation Commission, although he is not representing that group on the Committee.
Agenda Item # 6. 2025 Equity Work Plan
Bonnie Waninger reviewed the Work Plan survey results. She highlighted items to be carried forward from the 2024 Equity Work Plan and the top five activities prioritized for the 2025 Equity Work Plan.
The Committee discussed the prioritized activities. It requested staff review them and bring comments about their “do-ability” to the next meeting to inform the Committee’s work. Work Plan recommendations are due to the VLCT Board in November.
Elaine Wang asked that staff educate new members about Work Plan discussion to date. Ted Brady noted that he provides an Equity Committee orientation for new members annually and will include this.
Agenda Item # 7. Committee Updates and Discussion
Elaine Wang noted it was her last Committee meeting. She thanked the Committee for having her and said she is open to participating in future workgroups. Committee members offered their thanks for her service, leadership, camaraderie, and authenticity. She made others feel welcome and created a safe space.
Agenda Item # 8. Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 12:54 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Bonnie Waninger
VLCT Project and Funding Specialist




